
 

 

 

 

 
Board of Police Commissioners 

Public Comments during January 6, 2022 Meeting 
 

Eight members of the public spoke during the public comments portion of the meeting. See transcript of 
the meeting posted on the Board’s website, for a complete report of each speaker’s remarks. 

The Board of Police determined that the remarks made by the other speakers did not require a response 
in addition to that provided in the meeting. 

 

Thursday January 6, 2022 Meeting - Public Comments 

 

Lieutenant Mark Young discussed CCR’s; BOPC has not received any input from the union on 
CCR’s; CCR Policy on outcomes, repercussions or miscatergorized. 
No response was needed 
 
Ms. Bernice Smith expressed congratulations to Commissioner Ferguson, Commissioner Banks, 
and Commissioner Moore; Detroit Police deserve a raise. 
No response was needed 
 
Minster Eric Blount spoke concerning OCI Presentation, what are the best practices? He filed a 
FOIA for Body Worn Camera footage; the union contract is ending eliminate qualified immunity; 
removal of Commissioner Bernard from towing committee and the January 6th Insurrection. 
No response was needed 
  

Ms. Brenda Hill expressed need for moratorium on facial recognition technology for at least a 
year.  
No response was needed 
 

Ms. Joy welcomed the new Commissioners to the Board. Great work of the officers at 6th & 8th 
Precinct. I appreciate being a citizen of the city of Detroit. 
No response was needed 
 



Ms. Sharon Pannell express congratulations to the new Commissioners. Congratulations to 
Commander Patterson and Commander Mounsey on their retirement.  
No response was needed 
 

 Mr. Rhuben Black is Mr. Rhuben Crowley discussed cases and missing children. 
No response was needed 

 

Ms. Michelle George expressed congratulations to the new Commissioners; discussed increase 
of police salaries. OCI miscommunication, in the precincts the supervisors would not take the 
complaint and perhaps we could investigate the process. 
OCI stated that only a supervisor can take the complaint in the precinct.  
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